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August Meetings  

All meetings are in the Train Depot, 614 Broad 
Street, unless otherwise posted. The public is 
welcome at all meetings.  

4 p.m. Aug. 1 ñBOC Recessed Meeting 
(Town Hall Conference Room, 701 Front 
Street)  
6 p.m. Aug. 2 ñParks & Rec Advisory Board  
6 p.m. Aug. 13 ñBoard of Commissioners  
6 p.m. Aug. 7 ñHPC  
1:30 p.m. Aug. 9 ñStormwater Committee  
4 p.m. Aug. 9 ñBOC Special Meeting (Town 
Hall Conference Room, 701 Front Street)  
6 p.m. Aug. 9 ñPlanning Board  
4 p.m. Aug. 27 ñBoard of Commissioners  
Work Session (Town Hall Conference 
Room, 701 Front Street)  
6 p.m. Aug. 27 ñBoard of Adjustment  

Newsletter Submissions:          

Due Aug. 20, 2018 at 5 p.m.                      

Send to r.johnson@beaufortnc.org.  

PleaseéSlowéDowné 
With our new community traffic patterns, we are starting to see a large increase in bike and pedes-
trian traffic. In fact, we are in the enviable position of needing more bike racks to accommodate the 
large volume. This is a very positive development for our community but unfortunately our culture 
of motorized traffic (developed over decades) is not changing at the same pace. I am getting re-
ports of near -miss conflicts between vehicles, bikes, and pedestrians so I have a very simple mes-
sage: PleaseéSlowéDown. 
 
Where appropriate, we will take public safety actions like changing speed limits, installing raised 
crosswalks, increasing the number of stop signs, and designating one -way streets. Ultimately, it is 
the responsibility of the vehicle driver to slow down, remain vigilant, and give bikes and pedestri-
ans the right -of -way.  
 
This slower pace is a culture shift toward a healthier community and completely in line with the  

ǒ Development of Beaufortõs small area plan and bicycle/pedestrian plan (https://
www.connectbeaufort.com/about ), 

ǒ Increase in safe routes to school (hard to believe but teachers and students will be reporting 
back to school in a few weeks),  

ǒ Protection of portions of the community that are vulnerable to increased traffic,  
ǒ The Townõs enhanced parks and recreation opportunities, and 
ǒ Potential expansion of the NC Mountain -to -Sea Trail through Beaufort.  

It is also a component of our infrastructure improvements and, as we seek job growth, makes our 
community a more attractive option for entrepreneurs.   

 
Beaufort has had a great summer with many, many visitors. Letõs continue to engage in respectful 
dialogue on the future of our amazing Town, and strive to make incremental progress toward a 
healthier and more prosperous community.   

-  Mayor Everette S. (Rett) Newton 

 
 

2018 Stuff the Bus Collection  
Dates & Locations:  

Walmart & Staples of Morehead City  
9 a.m. -6 p.m. Friday, Aug. 10  

9 a.m. -6 p.m. Saturday, Aug. 11  
1-6 p.m. Sunday, Aug. 12  

 
www.carteretstuffthebus.com  

2018 Stuff the Bus Distributions  
8-11 a.m. Wednesday, Aug. 15 - 

Parkview Baptist Church  
4-5 p.m. Sunday, Aug. 19 at the  

following schools:  
Broad Creek Middle School  

Newport Middle School  
Beaufort Elementary School  
Smyrna Elementary School  

Stuff the Bus  

https://www.connectbeaufort.com/about
https://www.connectbeaufort.com/about


Board of Commissioners  
 

During their regular monthly 
meeting on July 9, 2018, the 
Board of Commissioners took 
the following actions:  
ǒApproved a contribution to the 
Carteret County Public Library.  
ǒApproved a contribution to the 
Allies for Cherry Pointõs Tomor-
row.  
ǒApproved a Resolution Author-
izing Electronic Payments.  
ǒApproved the minutes for the 
June 11, 2018 regular monthly 
meeting and the June 25, 2018 
work session.  

ǒTabled a discussion of the new 
Inlet Inn lease until the July 25, 
2018 work session.  
ǒApproved sending a letter of 
support regarding the Beaufort 
Performing Arts Center to the 
Carteret County Commissioners.  
ǒApproved a proposal from Dig-
ital Communicat ions & Display, 
LLC for a new sound system in 
the Train Depot.  
ǒTabled a discussion of the Pre-
liminary Plat for Palmetto Plan-
tation @ Olde Beaufort Village 
Phase 2 until the July 25, 2018 
work session.  

Town Business  

Historic Preservation  
Commission  

The Town of Beaufort Historic Preservation Commission met 
June 5 in the Conference Room at Town Hall. The following 
items were discussed:  
ǒ607 Ann Street ð A request for a new second story addition 
to the rear of the structure ð Approved.  
ǒ606 Ann Street ð A request for a Historic Plaque - Approved.    
The Commission also held a training session on July 19 for a 
new software application for agendas to be used starting in 
September.   

 

Pay to Park Season  

June 1 ð Sept. 30, 2018  
Hours: 8 a.m. -8 p.m.  

Parking meters accept coins and credit cards.  
There is a .25¢ minimum for coins.  

Change is available by calling (252) 269 -0272 or  
 by asking a Parking Ambassador.  

$1 minimum for credit cards.  
Monthly and Seasonal passes are available at Town Hall.  

Parking passes do not guarantee a parking space.  
Town Hall is at 701 Front Street.  

Call the parking office at (252) 728 -2141 ext. 232  
 

Donõt want to use the pay station?  
Download the PayByPhone app to your phone.  

 Watch a tutorial at  

www.beaufortnc.org/parking.  
 

Parking tickets and appeals may be paid online at 
www.beaufortnc.org/parking.  

 
CODE ENFORCEMENT CORNER  

Sandwich Signs  
 A sandwich board sign is a 
temporary movable sign of A -
Frame construction that is 
placed on the sidewalk immedi-
ately in front of the advertised 
business.  
 A well designed and placed 
sign can attract potential cus-
tomers and contribute to a 
streetscape. By contrast, a con-
fused, poorly designed or 
placed sign can overwhelm a 

building, detract from 
the streetscape and/or 
damage the historic 
building materials or 
finishes.  
 People often ques-

tion why the Town needs to 
control signs. Beaufortõs Land 
Development Ordinance (LDO) 
and Historic Guidelines are de-
signed to protect the character 
of the historic district. Uncon-

trolled signage creates visual 
clutter that is counter -
productive to developing a 
healthy Town economy and can 
hide or detract from the archi-
tectural details of older build-
ings.  
 Town LDO Chapter 16 (N) (5) 
states, portable signs are pro-
hibited (except in the H -BD & H-
WBD Districts) when used as 
sandwich boards. They shall not 
be displayed on Town property 
or public rights -of -way and may 
be displayed daily only during 
regular business hours.ó  Fur-
thermore, the proposed sign is 
required to have a Certificate of 
Appropriateness from the His-
torical Commission prior to be-
ing displayed.  
For additional information, con-
tact Jeremy Ganey with the Plan-
ning & Inspections Department 
at (252) 728 -2142.  

Volunteer Board Vacancy  
The Town of Beaufort is accepting Volunteer Board Applica-
tions for a vacancy on the Beaufort -Morehead City Airport Au-
thority.   Applications should be submitted before 5 p.m. Aug. 
20, 2018. Applications are available online at 
www.beaufortnc.org click on For the People and then click on 
Volunteer Boards. Applications may also be picked up at Town 
Hall.  If you have any questions, please feel free to contact 
Michele Davis, Town Clerk at m.davis@beaufortnc.org or (252)
728 -2141. Appointment to the board will be made during the 
Sept. 10, 2018 Board of Commissioners meeting.  

Welcome to the Beaufort Police Department  

Patrolman Forrest Kraus  Patrolman Paulo Ferreira  


